
 
 
 
 

 
 March 5, 2024 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Intelligence and Analysis 
Washington, DC 20528 

Homeland 
Security 

SENT BY ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: reed.rubinstein@aflegal.org 

Attorney Rubinstein 
American First Legal Foundation 
611 Pennsylvania Avenue, SE, Suite 231 
Washington, DC 20003 

 
Re: Case 1:22-cv-00986-TSC America First Legal Foundation v. DHS et al 
2022-IALI-00003 Production 10 

Dear Attorney Rubinstein, 
 
This letter is a response to the above litigation regarding your electronic Freedom of 
Information Act (FOIA) request to the Department of Homeland Security (DHS), Office 
of Intelligence and Analysis (I&A), dated April 7, 2022, and received on that date. 

 
DHS I&A’s Production 

 
In February 2024, I&A processed three-hundred-ninety (390) pages that were found to be 
potentially responsive to your request. Of those, three-hundred-ninety (390) pages were found 
to be non- responsive or duplicates. Accordingly, these non-responsive or duplicate pages will 
not be released. 

If you have any questions regarding this release, please contact the AUSA, United States 
Department of Justice, Civil Division, Federal Programs Branch, Stephen DeGenaro, 
Stephen.DeGenaro@usdoj.gov. Please be sure to reference case 1:22-cv-00986-TSC in any 
correspondence regarding this case. 

Sincerely, 

Kimberly H. 

Kimberly H. 

Assistant FOIA Officer 
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